
My name is Sylvia Ixta I live in Ontario Oregon. I am standing here today in support of 
Senate Bill 610. I strongly support this bill because as a Community Health worker I see 
the need for food continuing to grow for our undocumented population, although food 
banks are open and accessible to them it does not help them much when they are 
usually working during those hours. It really saddens me to hear these people on a day 
to day basis, and the worse part is not being able to provide them with the help they 
need. I strongly support you all to vote on SB 610 if the need for food is this big in just 
Ontario, can you imagine the rest of the state of Oregon, lets be the voice that makes 
the difference and please vote. Thank you all for your time. 
  
Sincerely, 
Sylvia Ixta 
 


